October 1, 2010

Dear Family Member and Loved Ones, 

We have an exciting new change happening this month to tell you about.    

Every nursing home in the country that accepts Medicare and/or Medicaid funding uses the same standardized tool to assess residents for clinical needs and wants.  This assessment tool is referred to as the MDS (Minimum Data Set) and is mandated by the federal government to be completed at regularly set intervals.  The MDS helps our facility facilitate care for your loved one.  You may have seen it or heard it referenced in a care plan meeting.  

A new version of the MDS, known as “MDS 3.0,” goes into effect today.  This new version has been specifically designed to include our resident, your family member/loved one in the assessment process.  We work hard at making sure our residents’ wishes and preferences are honored, and MDS 3.0 will allow us to do this even better.  A series of clinically-proven assessment interviews have been incorporated into MDS 3.0 to capture residents’ voices.  These interviews will be asked to residents at least every three months.  

Our staff has devoted a great deal of time preparing and training for the new MDS 3.0.  Our nurses and social workers have been trained on proper resident interview techniques as well.  A national study conducted on MDS 3.0 tells us that 87% of residents interviewed (including residents with dementia diagnoses) were able to answer questions appropriately and accurately communicate their thoughts and preferences.  We have included a sample of one of the interviews (the Patient Health Questionnaire [PHQ-9]) for your review and invite you to contact _____ with questions and/or comments.   
Primarily designed to enhance the quality of care in the nursing home, MDS 3.0 is also used for determining Medicare and Medicaid payments and publicly reported quality information.  As always, assessments of residents are part of the clinical record and are kept in accordance to all HIPAA and private health information regulations.  We will use MDS 3.0 interviews to guide the care we provide to our residents.  As always, changes in plans of care deemed necessary are based off numerous assessments and the care plan team (including family, health care proxies and conservators).  The change to MDS 3.0 only enhances the superior quality care you have known us to provide all along.   

More information of MDS 3.0 including YouTube videos on the interview sections can be found on the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid website at  https://www.cms.gov/NursingHomeQualityInits/45_NHQIMDS30TrainingMaterials.asp#TopOfPage (scroll to the bottom of the page).  
Thank you, 

XYZ Nursing Home
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